
From: Stephen Smith <Stephen.Smith@actuslawyers.com.au>  
Sent: Thursday, December 7, 2023 5:43 AM 
To: Chambers - Hatcher J <Chambers.Hatcher.J@fwc.gov.au> 
Subject: C2019/5259 – Review of certain C14 rates in modern awards 
 
Dear Associate 
 
With regard to the above proceedings, we advise that the Drycleaning Institute of Australia (DIA) is 
unable to participate in the hearing on 18 and 19 December 2023 due to another commitment at 
that time. 
 
DIA, the LAA, the CFMMEU (Manufacturing Division), the AWU and the UWU filed a detailed Joint 
Submission on 3 November 2023 which sets out the amendments to the Dry Cleaning and Laundry 
Industry Award 2020 that the parties have proposed.   
 
Yours sincerely 
 

Stephen Smith 
Principal  
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